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7-12-23    NOTICE 
 

 

To All Residents of Duncan: 

 

The Village of Duncan Board of Trustees would like to remind all residents on the 

rules of driving ATV’s/4 Wheelers/UTV’s in town.  I have enclosed a copy of our 

ordinance for your convenience.  There have been several complaints about 4-

Wheelers speeding around and through town, driving them in town after sunset and 

people without a license have been operating them.  Please note that the ordinance 

is adopted directly from STATE LAW: 

• Must have a valid Class O operator’s license or farm permit to operate an 

ATV 

• Must have valid liability insurance coverage and proof provided within 5 

days of request 

• May only be operated between sunrise and sunset 

• May not go over 30mph (or over speed limit) 

• Headlights and Taillights must be ON at all times 

• Bicycle Safety Flag must be attached and up to specifications (on the 

enclosed ordinance) 

Please refer to the entire ordinance for a complete list of regulations that need to 
be adhered to within the corporate limits.  Corporate limits should be marked on 
the North and South sides of town with a ‘Welcome to Duncan’ sign.  However, 
the north side corporate limits are approximately just west of the Dahlberg 
housing addition.  The south side corporate limits are approximately just south of 
where Main Avenue narrows. 
 
ATV’s are NOT legal to drive on any other roads outside of Duncan (including the 
road between Duncan and Duncan Lakes) unless you have a special permit from 
the state.  Therefore, the Platte County Sheriff Department will be notified if 
there continues to be illegal ATV usage. 
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